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Friday 14th September 2018
Burgh Chambers
7.00pm
		Draft Minutes. 
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Present: Andy Smith, John Bruce, Carole-Anne Paterson, Tim Hailey, Phillip Atkinson, Alex MacDonald, Bruce Stuart, Christine Dewar, Lesley-Anne Cronin.

Attending: Cllr. Leslie, Cllr. Langlands, Cllr Backhouse, David Torrance MSP, Paul Briscoe, 9 members of public.


1.0 Chairman’s Opening Remarks and Apologies for Absence:
1.1 The Chairman welcomed everyone and gave apologies from George McLauchlan, who was making an excellent recovery after a recent operation. Paul Briscoe was attending in place of Bill Kirkhope. He also advised all present of the names of the members of the new Community Council, including 4 new members. There remain two vacancies, and there are two nominations for those vacancies, which will be considered after the inaugural meeting of the new Community Council.

2.0 Minutes of Previous Meeting (10th August 2018):
2.1 The Minutes were proposed by Andy Smith and seconded by Tim Hailey.

3.0 Secretary’s Report:
3.1 In the absence of the Secretary due to illness, the Chairman advised that all current members of the Community Council would remain in post until the day of the election, i.e. 4th October. Thereafter, the current Office Bearers would remain in post up to but not including the inaugural meeting of the new Council. That meeting would be chaired by one of our elected members of Fife Council, for the purpose of electing new office bearers. Thereafter the Council’s ordinary business would proceed.
3.2 The Chairman read out a draft letter which the Secretary proposed to send to High Street traders, inviting their support for Christmas lighting, not by making a cash donation but by installing their own window decorations and illuminations. It was agreed that the letter was appropriately worded and should go ahead.

4.0 Treasurer’s Report:
4.1 The Treasurer’s report shows income from donations, including the Co-op and Briggs Marine, towards the enhanced Christmas lights. After allowing for funds which are held for designated purposes, the free funds available stand at £1,680.76, as shown in Appendix 1.
4.2 Appendix 1




5.0 Police Business:
5.1 A brief report had been received from Sgt Jimmy Adamson, as follows:

“Since the 10th August the following crimes have been reported:

· 5 vandalisms to vehicles. 1 of which was detected.
· 2 shopliftings. 1 of which has been detected.
· 1 housebreaking with intent.
· 2 assaults, which have both been detected.

Local officers and their colleagues have been carrying out pro active work and a number of people are being reported for drugs and road traffic offence. Our commitment to youth antisocial behaviour and violence reduction patrols during the weekend continues, along with working in partnership with your community on the “Your Asking For It Campaign.” Despite this summer’s good weather we didn’t experience an increase in concerns raised from residents in Burntisland around antisocial behaviour. However we are mindful that as the weather deteriorates that youths may begin gathering in areas where they can seek shelter from the elements, which may result in conflict.“

5.2 	Having checked shift patterns over the coming months, the earliest date on which officers could attend a regular meeting of the Community Council would be February 2019. However, Sg Adamson has offered a separate meeting with a subset of the Community Council. It was agreed that Andy Smith, Tim Hailey and John Bruce would like to take up that offer.

5.3 	A member of the public reported persistent concerns over a series of incidents involving youth disorder at Duncanson Drive / MacDonald Place. These had bene reported to Police via 101, but responses had been slow and ineffective. It was agreed to highlight those concerns to Sgt Adamson.

Action: Chairman to contact Sgt Adamson re additional meeting and to seek additional focus on youth disorder. 

6.0 Environment Report: (John Bruce)
6.1 Following discussions with Fife Council with respect to the toilets at the East end of the Links, it is intended that the interior and exterior will be repainted. Both Andy Smith and Tim Hailey will be monitoring developments with Fife Council’s senior manager of Environmental and Building Services. 
6.2 The water feature at the East Links has reportedly been repaired and power washing of the surface is in the hands of Fife Council. 
6.3 Enquiries are being made about the possibility of reinstating the water supply and functionality of the fountain at the West Links.
6.4 A Big Beach Clean is planned for Saturday 6th October, starting at 10am at the Beacon car park. It is being coordinated by the Fife Coast and Countryside Trust.
6.5 Floral Action Burntisland have won a gold award for the town as a whole, and also other awards for their specific projects Allan Court and Broomhill Gardens.

Action- John to work with Andy, Tim and councillors on resolving the issues with the East end toilets and the Water Feature. John to co-ordinate with others regarding further clean-ups and also The Great British Beach Clean. Chairman to send a letter of congratulations to FAB.

7.0 Planning: (Tim Hailey)
7.1 Tim advised members that apart from single domestic applications, there was little to report.

8.0 Burgh Buzz: (Paul Briscoe)
8.1 Paul advised that the next issue of the Burgh Buzz would be published before Bonfire Night, so articles should be submitted accordingly. The Chairman reported very positive comments about the Burgh Buzz from representatives of other Community Councils who had attended a recent meeting. 

9.0 Any Other Business:
9.1 Community Get-Together. The Secretary had received a request from Burntisland Community Development Trust explaining that there had been some confusion over the cost of hiring the school for the upcoming Community Get-Together, and asking for financial support from the Community Council. After discussion it was noted that the Community Council already pays for its own hire of premises, and also that the Toll Centre might be able to offer similar facilities at a lower cost. It was agreed not to make a financial contribution at this time.
9.2 Mossmorran and Braefoot Bay. The Chairman and Cllr Leslie reported on the previous night’s meeting of the Liaison Committee. The Chairman also reported on the separate meeting chaired by Lesley Laird MP, which had been attended by Cllr Langlands and Tim Hailey.  Overall, both Shell and ExxonMobil were considered to be good neighbours, who had taken very seriously the recent press reports about flaring and who were adopting a very responsible approach to regulation and operational impacts. Only 11 people had attended the open day which had been widely publicised by Shell, suggesting that press reports about community concerns had been unreliable. The current SEPA permits for Mossmorran will be reviewed against the EU standard for Refinery Best Available Techniques and a report is expected at the end of October. A separate review on flaring is expected at the end of November. A member of the public asked for information about how the companies had supported the local community. Numerous examples were given by people around the room of donations to local organisations over many years, as well as annual events for senior citizens.
9.3 Grit bins. There was still confusion over the placement and accessibility of grit bins. Cllr Langlands advised that a case could be made through the elected members of Fife Council for bins to be located in the areas of greatest need.




10.0 New Business:
10.1 Bus shelter at Morrisons. A request had been received from Kirkcaldy West Community Council seeking agreement for a donation from Burntisland’s Common Good Fund towards the provision of a shelter which would benefit shoppers returning to Burntisland and Kinghorn. After discussion, it was noted that the Common Good Fund had not previously been used to provide bus shelters in Burntisland. It was felt that a more appropriate source of funding would be Morrisons and Adshel. 

11.0 Awaiting Update:
11.1 Lammerlaws Project. John Bruce advised members that a meeting took place with Fife Council’s Core Paths team on 30th August, as a result of which a further assessment will be made by landscape planners. It is intended that there will be a good balance between accessibility and natural habitats for wildlife. A fuller report should be available by the end of the year, with a view to seeking funding early next year. 
11.2 Burgh Chambers Project. The Chairman reported on a meeting with the consultants, who presented their interim findings and options for further consideration. Overall, their work to date had been thorough and raised possibilities which required further review.  The annex at the rear of the Burgh Chambers was considered to be structurally at risk. Broadly, the ground floor of the complex would be used for revenue generation, with the first floor being for community use, conferences, weddings and similar events. More refinement of the options is awaited.
11.3 Christmas Lights. Carole-Anne reported that fund raising is continuing. Very kind donations have been received from the Guides, Co-op and the Links Shows bingo. There will be a bingo night at the Jubilee on 19th October, and a stall at the Christmas Market on 30th November, for which purpose donations of tombola prizes would be much appreciated.
11.4 Cemetery Signage. John Bruce reported that a competitive quote has been received from a specialist supplier, which meant the overall cost of sourcing, designing and placing the interpretation panel would be around £1,400. It was agreed that funding should be sought from the Common Good Fund and from Fife Council’s Bereavement Services.
11.5 Links Parking etc. Andy Smith and Tim Hailey have given a comprehensive list of questions to appropriate officers of Fife Council and are expecting a reply in December.
11.6 Station parking. Cllr Leslie, Andy Smith and Tim Hailey reported that further information was being sought on occupancy rates, travel plans and land ownership in order to progress the provision of parking spaces for railway passengers. Current estimates of the overall cost vary widely and are well into six figures. They include allowances for decontamination of the associated land. David Torrance MSP advised that he has also been in touch with ScotRail to support the provision of easier northbound access.


12.0      Date of Next Meeting: 12th October 2018 – Inaugural meeting of the new Community Council.
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Royal Burgh of Burntisiand

Community Council

Treasurers Report
Opening Balance @ 10th August 2018

Income (Deposits)

Date Description Amount
20/08/2018 Donation £357.00
27/08/2018 Co-op £1,996.00
31/08/2018 Briggs Marine £5,000.00

Total Income (Deposits)

Expenses (Cheques)

Date Cheq.No. Description Amount
26/08/2018 75 Print & Sign £70.80
26/08/2018 76 Fife Council £407.18

Total Expenses (Cheques Written)
Closing Balance @ ( 25/07/18 )

Float
In Bank
Monies Held For Specific Purposes
Play Areas £3,111.01
Small Grants Fund £500.00
Burgh Chambers £13,314.40
Christmas Lights £11,727.63
Community Emergency Plan £107.38
Total Held For Projects
Total Funds Available @
George McLauchlan
Treasurer

08/09/2018

£23,566.16

£7,353.00

£477.98
£30,441.18
£114.00
£30,555.18

£28,760.42

£1,680.76
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